November 1998

Introducing two
great delegations

Hard work on the part of our un-
dergraduates and improvements on
The Pierce Memorial and The Tem-
ple Library have paid dividends in
acquiring two outstanding pledge
classes. The Active Chapter is to be
congratulated.

A full house is a good hand in
poker and even better at The Pierce
Memorial. As an alumnus, if you
find a new member in your area, you
might want to give him a call over
the Thanksgiving or Christmas holi-
days.

2000 DELEGATION
Alexandre Broussard
2223 Benedictine Court
Vienna, VA 22182
703-698-1711

(Continued on page 3)

Bob Black-
more and
Colin O’Mara
attended the
Annual Meet-
ing in May, in
fine form of

* brotherhood.

- See inside for
" full coverage.

Mu Alumni Corp., Foundation to meet

The meetings, to be held at Nov. 21
4:30 p.m. at The Pierce Memorial, will
be open to alumni and undergraduates,
family and friends. Both boards will lead
a discussion on matters relating to our
fraternity and its future. Refreshments

will be served.

This will be a busy weekend at Colgate
with football against Holy Cross, two
hockey matches and other college
activities. If you plan to attend you
should make your reservations early.

Undergraduates a valuable asset to DKE

At the present time, the future of Delta
Kappa Epsilon is looking brighter than
ever. | was very excited to have been
able to attend Reunion Weekend. Seeing
how much we all have in common
proves our commitments to each other
and our unity. It was an exciting

weekend, and I fully enjoyed showing
the house and talking about the current
undergraduates. I believe everyone was
enthused with the current condition of
the the Lush Pierce Memorial and our
beloved Temple. Relations between all
Mu's have improved greatly and, as a

result, magnificent improvements have
happened, even better events are being
planned and, as a result, Mu will remain
to be the best fraternity on the row. We
would like to express our thanks to the
cooperation between the magnificent
(Continued on page 2)

William A. Johnston ’73 and Richard M. Sotell °75 establish scholarships

We are proud to announce the estab-
lishment of the Johnston and Sotell
scholars programs. Traditionally the

onagle stepped up to the plate and agreed our fraternity. The house manager will be

to sponsor one of the scholarships. The
McGonagle and Johnston scholarships

Foundation funds six work-study scholar- are designed to encourage varsity ath-
ships each year. Last year, John D. McG- letes, particularly hockey players, to join

funded by the Sotell donation. This fund-

ing is a great help to Mu. It provides the

money to support our fraternity on a con-
(Continued on page 3)
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Undergraduate report cont’d

(Continued from page 1)
triumvirate of the Alumni Corporation,
the Foundation and the Undergraduates
for making this growth possible. Since
my initiation into this house three years
ago, the strong commitment in working
together was made and, as a result, these
improvements have been made, both
physically and emotionally.

I want to extend an appreciative thanks
from the undergraduates to those who
have made the physical improvements
possible. We are the only house on the
row that can boast an in-house, state-of-
the-art, air-conditioned computer center
with fiber-optic Internet capacity directly
hard-wired to the campus.

Everyone would be very proud if they
saw on a daily basis, as I do, how much
the computer center is used and loved.
Currently, a contest is being held,
sponsored by the Foundation, to
determine a name for the computer center
which is to be dedicated in memory of
Sean O’Halloran and Jeffrey G.
Robinson, sons of Ted O’Halloran and
John Robinson, both Mu ’60. Another
improvement is the refurbishing of the
living room floor. In addition to the
gorgeous granite replica of our beloved
pin in front of the fireplace, the rest of the
living room floor is made of 3/4-inch oak
hardwood. All of the Alumni who have
returned to the Pierce Memorial have
been extremely satisfied with the changes.
We are forever grateful.

Alumni Corp. President Phil Wolfenden
and Undergraduate President Jon Guido
represented Mu at the Delta Kappa
Epsilon conference in Nassau, Bahamas.
Relations between Mu and the rest of
Delta Kappa Epsilon have been
strengthened. Tom Halley (Mu *73) gave
a presentation to the conference about
what is happening with the DKE chapter
at Hamilton College. I feel very strongly
that I learned a lot of necessary
information in order to ensure our
chapter's safety in the future. I thank
those who made this trip possible.

I am very excited to announce that Mu
currently has 20 new members looking to
be initiated as DKEs. The incoming class

is very strong and has many
outstanding individuals who
will keep the traditions of DKE
going. The Undergraduates are
anxiously anticipating a
possible training with Outward
Bound. Research is being done,
but more thanks go to those
alumni who thought of such a
terrific idea.

On Tuesday, Sept. 15, Alan

Mu to give a presentation to the
Colgate body on Sexual
Harassment and Sexual Assault. We feel
this is a very pertinent topic that needs to
be discussed more freely on the Colgate
campus. As a main force on campus, the
Undergraduates are proud to be leading
the cause for men to take the
responsibility of ending such issues.on
campus. Other philanthropic and
educational activities being sponsored by
DKE this semester include a blooddrive,
the Haunted House, faculty dinners, a
speaker on drugs and alcohol and the
Blackmore Scholarship Dinner.

The undergraduate body is made up of
many student leaders as well as members
of a plethora of activities, such as varsity
sports, Second Place Intramurals, CCAC,
Information Technology Services,
Newman Board Members, Resolutions,
Colgate 13, the pre-law society,
lifeguards, welcoming and helping the
first-year students become acclimated
with Colgate and Colgate’s Surfing Club.
In addition, Mu holds three of eight
executive seats on the Inter-Fraternity
Council. Our grades are consistently
among the highest on campus each
semester. We graduated three members of
Phi Beta Kappa, and we currently have
one member in Konosioni. However, we
all hold one thing in common, including
with all of you alumni — we are Mu
DKEs. This pride is felt through the
house and the school very strongly. I am
very proud that this intensity has
increased since the relationship between
the Corporation, Foundation and
Undergraduates has improved. Right
now, it is safe to say that we are all pretty

DKE active president John Guido, left, seated with
Berkowitz is being sponsored by James Rubenstein, recently represented our frater-

nity at a conference in Nassau, Bahamas.

happy. We are proud of that, and we are
committed to nurturing these good
relationships.

We realize that Mu would not be
possible without the Alumni; however, I
hope that the Alumni realize it’s not
possible without the Undergraduates.
Many great things have happened and are
being planned. Let’s keep it going that
way. If anyone has any comments or
suggestions, please call me at 315-228-
5460 or e-mail me at
jguido@mail.colgate.edu.

Harassment, assault
presentation given

In a meeting with the Dean of Fra-
ternities and Sororities, the Active
chapter was asked what positive
campus-wide activities we would like
to sponsor to fulfill our obligation to
the college community. It was mutu-
ally agreed upon that one of the great-
est needs was better understanding
concerning relationships between men
and women on campus.

Phil Wolfenden contacted an expert
in the field, endorsed by the college,
and contracted for his services. He of-
fered two presentations, one for the
entire campus and one at a closed ses-
sion at the Pierce Memorial.

Our cost was $3,000. All parties in-
volved, particularly Mu undergradu-
ates, felt this venture was of great
value. All donations to defray the ex-
pense will be greatly appreciated.
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Outward Bound sign of character

Vast changes have been legislated in fraternity rushing at Colgate.
For example, an education period has replaced the pledge program.
Hazing has been outlawed nationally. We have tried to find something
of a positive nature that would build the traditional values of our frater-
nity to replace our old program.

Phil Wolfenden is currently working on a program with Outward
Bound, which would stress loyalty, responsibility and character as
stated in The Objects of Delta Kappa Epsilon. The program is fully en-
dorsed by the Dean's office. Russ French got us started a few years ago
with a $ 1,000 donation.

To send more than 50 undergraduates to a weekend program will be
expensive, but all members of the boards of both The Alumni Corp. and
The Foundation feel the investment will be a good one. We hope you
will help.

I

Ross French, left, contributed $1,000 to DKE’s participation in
Outward Bound, a character building workshop. He is seated at
the Annual Meeting with Bud Taylor

Brother Zelle applied for and has
been granted this scholarship. The
estate and family of William W.
Wilson 20 has provided an endow-
ment for a Mu librarian. The Wil-
son Scholar will be involved with
our archives, memorabilia, The
Foundation and Alumni Corp. files
and our library.

The selection process is under way
and we expect to announce the first
Wilson Scholar in the next Yon
Clarion Bell.

Three more scholarships are
available for sponsorship. If you
would like to help, please contact
Rich Sotell at The Kraematon
Group, 20 Walnut St., Wellesley,
MA 02181, 781-431 1003, or John
Wilson, 5740 Lake Island Dr., At-
lanta, GA 30327, 404-255 2862.

Scholarships

(Continued from page 1)

tinuing basis, thus freeing up funds
for other educational and philan-
thropic projects. Our most sincere
thanks go to these three handsome,
debonair, brilliant and, most partic-
ularly, generous donors.

In addition to the above, we will
name two new scholarships for the
first time this year. Kent N. Zelle
’99 has been named the first Robin-
son Scholar in computer science.
Brother John G. Robinson ’60 has
set up an endowment to provide ed-
ucational training for Mu under-
graduates and supervisory support
for the new computer center.

2000 delegation

(Continued from page 1)

Andrew W. Coons
100 Pine Grove Ave.
Summit, NJ 07901
908-273-1837

Mark Corell

P.O. Box 36
Cadyville, NY 12918
518-293-6401

Michael Cucchiara
134-05 Newport Ave.
Belle Harbor, NY 11694
718-634-8421

John N. Erhart

65 Doncaster Rd.
Camillus, NY 13031
315-672-3503

Philip Gager

24 Kimberly Dr.
Dallas, PA 18612
J17-675-4520

Andrew Gilick

13 Hawthorne Pl
Manhasset, NY 11030
516-365-9494

Thomas Houston
22 Terre Haute Rd.
Danbury, CT 06810
203-743-7049

Matthew Hutnick
659 Dutch Mill Rd.
Newfield, NJ 08344
609-694-2872

Marty Kasperek

292 Lake Ave.
Saratoga Springs, NY
12866

518-584-7431

Trevor S. McCrosky
6613 Wenonga Rd.
Shawnee mission, KS
66208

913-384-3308

Brian K. Morrisey
92 Victoria Rd.
Sudbury, MA 01776
508-443-9277

Conor F. Murphy

104 Hawthorne Ave.
Glen Ridge, NJ 07028
973-748-6736

Jeffrey M. Olsen

21 Oakfield Rd.

St. James, NY 11780
516-584-7313

Enrico Palazio
416 3rd Street
Brooklyn, NY 11215
718-788-0389

Adam Stone

1356 Edgewood Lane
Winnetka, IL 60093
708-441-5076

i John R. Teel

261 Smoke Rise Trace
Peachtree City, GA
30269

770-822-0357

Richard J. Teitel
395 Woodridge
Shtltton, CT 06484
203-929-2824

John F. Thompason
30 Fox Hedge Rd.
Saddle River, NJ 0758
201-825-1869

Price T. Varty

570 North Main St.
Chagrin Falls, OH
44022
216-247-3567

Andrew Wigton
1081 Clarke’s Lane
Scotch Plains, NJ 07076

Ian B. Wilson

80 Montclair Ave.
Montclair, NJ 07042
201-783-9559

Eric A. Zizza

P.O. Box 422
Weedsport, NY 13346
315-834-8616

Robert G. Vidoni
1736 Central Park
Orefield, PA 18069
610-366-7738

(Continued on page 10)
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The annual meeting was called to
order on Saturday, May 30, 1998, at
9:35 a.m. with approximately 75
Brothers in attendance.

At the meeting, your Chairman
reported that Dan Quayle had sent his
best wishes to Mu along with an
autographed picture purchased earlier
by Brother Halley. This picture was

presented to the active chapter and will
be placed in The Pierce Memorial. The
“Gold Brick” plaque was finished
honoring the top 24 donors to the
Library project, was presented to the
fraternity and will be placed in an
appropriate place for future generations
to see.

A motion was made, seconded and

Annual Meeting 1998: Stronger

unanimously passed to approve
approximately $16,000 in Work-Study
Scholarship Grants for the 1998-1999
academic year. Ted O’Halloran and
John Cizek were nominated, seconded
and passed by unanimous voice vote to
serve another six-year term on the
Board.

Barry Ridings Treasurer’s Report

- ]
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Chuck Carrier, above, at the
Annual Meeting, with Pete
Newell (below left) with Bob
Stemmerman. At right,
Andrew Buecking, listens.

Mark Peck, above
right, and Henry
Stimson, above
left, participated
at the meeting,
while below, from
left, Joe
DeBraggea, Bob
Bentley and Whit
Jaeger watched.
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Alumni Corp. is due hearty clicks for pledged that the use and care of the
their good performance. building would continue to be of the
Brother James Rubenstein turned in highest caliber. The keys were then

Above left, Cal
Crouch, and, at
left, John
Matthewson with
Kevin
Kwiatkowski in
the background

' attended.

A 2
£

bonds between Actives, Alumni

was distributed and is available by reported on the extensive use of the wishes for its use for the 1998-1999
writing the Foundation. Of particular building. academic year.

note is that substantial payments have He expressed both pride and Reports were made by both Phil

been made to reduce the Alumni appreciation and extended thanks from Wolfenden, president of The Mu of DKE
Corporation debt to the Foundation. the Active Chapter to all Alumni and Alumni Corp. and Brother Beta Jon

Guido, House President. Their reports are
printed separately in this issue of Yon
Clarion Bell. The meeting adjourned at

the keys to The Temple Library and returned to the Active Chapter with best  10:45 a.m.

From left, Travis Snell, Adam Graeyv,
and Dave Schreiber, right, were well
represented at the Annual Meeting.

Above left, Chris Burke (right) is joined by fellow alumni. At right, Hampton Smith reviews the information.
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in every measurable dimension.”

Even though there has been no
formally written plan, agreement on
goals for our fraternity have long been
understood and agreed upon by both The
Alumni Corporation Board of Directors
and The Foundation Board of Trustees.
During the last 10 years we have climbed
mountains and cleared insurmountable
hurdles.

There have been rocky times. A great
deal of work has been invested in our
fraternity by many Mu alumni, but if one
man should be singled out it would be
Phil Wolfenden, president of the Alumni
Corp.

Over the last 15 years he has invested
more time and effort than anyone could
expect. In good times and bad, he has
always been there when needed. The
Foundation has been in existence now for
10 years. It was set up to support our
fraternity, but severely restricted to
educational and philanthropic activities.

From the selection committee of his peers came the fol-
lowing comments: “Larry’s leadership is evident in so many
places — shareholder value, revenue growth, productivity
and the fact that Allied Signal now ranks among the most
admired and best companies to work for.”

“His transformation of Allied Signal has been outstanding

“He has demonstrated what a high performing business
can achieve and simultaneously satisfy the need of cus-
tomers, employees and shareholders.” “In most turnarounds,
many units are rationalized or shed and new ones are added,
but Bossidy continues well beyond this by taking firm
charge, building a new management team, devising and im-
plementing an effective strategy, and then driving the com-
pany to sustained growth in both revenue and profits.”

“[ have enormous respect for a solid, no nonsense, down-
to-earth leader who takes an unglamorous job and does spec-
tacular things” AlliedSignal’s market capitalization was $4
billion when Bossidy took over and is almost $25 bilion to-
day. Its stock price increase during the same period is 429
percent with a growth rate of 17 percent.

Mu sends congratulations and salutes Brother Bossidy.

Peers name Larry Bossidy ’57 year’s top exec

By funding scholarships, fraternity
philanthropy, The Temple Library and
educational expenses, Mu is making
progress toward our long-term goals.

The leadership has expressed a desire
to build Mu into the finest fraternity in
the world. Some may smile and some
may say our goal is just “whistling
Dixie.” However, if we continue to make
the same progress we have made during
the last 10 years, our goal will be
achieved.

The Active Chapter is, of course, the
key. We have seen great progress in
leadership, attitude and responsibility
from our undergraduate brothers. Their
continued understanding, appreciation
and willingness to perform will carry us
forward.

The Temple project is completed and
paid for. The Alumni Corp.’s finances
are in order. They have reduced their
debt substantially, while making major

: W Reputation Roundtable Redux
! Why Kids Leave *Home"
CEQs on Microsoft vs, Dod
New Link in the Supply Chain

Long-range plans making great achievements

improvements at The Pierce Memorial.
When the Foundation has the funds to
support the scholarship grants,
philanthropic and educational programs,
this frees up funds to improve the Pierce
Memorial.

During the next few years you will see
giant strides in this area as long as the
funds are available. If you have wanted
to see improvement in The Pierce
Memorial in the past and possibly been
critical of our progress, now is the time
to send your support to Mu.

The Sexual Harassment Presentation,
the Extranet site, Outward Bound, the
Work-Study scholarship grants would all
either be paid for out of current operating
funds of the Active Chapter or would not
be possible.

Your tax-deductible contributions are
very important at this time to take us
further down the road toward achieving
our goals.
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Report: Alumni Corp. getting the job done

The 1997-"98 school year proved to be
very successful for Mu of Delta Kappa
Epsilon. We had a strong pledge class of
25, a championship in intramural sports,
leadership involved in various campus
activities, philanthropic projects like the
Haunted House well attended by local
kids, continued academic excellence with
our GPA near the top in both semesters
and mutually positive relations with
Colgate University.

A number of significant projects were
completed. Firstly, there has been a
significant gap in the business side of our
operation since Fred Colvin was forced to
resign his position. While the job was

Active proposes
Extranet site

The following letter has been re-
viewed by Phil Wolfenden, John Robin-
son and John Wilson, who all feel the
project to be worthwhile. The Board of
Trustees of the Foundation has voted to
support 50% of the $5,000 needed to
set up the site. This $2,500 will come
out of current assets.

The Board then agreed to help
Brother Keyt solicit funds for the re-
maining 50%. Please read the material

(Continued on page 8)

One highlight of
the Annual
Meeting: Alumni
Corp. President
Phil Wolfenden,
left, presents a
check to the
Alumni John
Wilson to reduce
the Alumni Corp.
debt to the
Foundation.

getting done, it was not getting done to
the Colvin standard, so I cast about a
couple of years ago and found an
accounting outfit in Ithaca, N.Y., that
specializes in the handling of fraternities
and sororities throughout the Northeast.
Last year was the first full year we used
them, and I can assure you that we are
getting close to where I want us to be.
Everything is pretty much being handled
in a timely fashion, and proper financial
reporting is now in place.

On the physical plant improvement
side, three significant changes took
place. I should say to those of you who
have not been back to Colgate for some
time that the University has done a
superlative job of improving just about
the entire physical plant on the hill, from
brand-new, hotel-like lodgings to a first-
rate dining facility. As students cannot
pledge a fraternity until their sophomore
year now, they get used to this very high
standard of living, which forces the
fraternity system to keep pace, if it hopes
to continue to attract students. Our first
change was to install a restaurant quality
refrigerator in the dining room, so the
Brothers can have access to food 24
hours per day. This has been well-
received, as you might have guessed.

Our second project was to replace the
carpeting in the living room. After

considering several options, we decided
to go with a new, solid-oak floor, which
looks fabulous, cleans up much more
quickly than the carpeting did and can
take much more wear-and-tear. Also, a
new section was custom designed for the
front of the fireplace, featuring a replica
of the Deke pin, utilizing a new computer
design technique. We have heard nothing
but accolades about the entire project.

Last, but certainly not least, we became
the first fraternity to feature its own
Information Systems room, including
three state-of-the-art computers.

So far this school year, I can report the
taking of a class of 20, with whom we are
in the final stages of planning for an
Outward Bound weekend, which we are
convinced will provide a highly
constructive team-building experience for
all those involved. We have already
received some financial support from our
alumni for this very worthwhile project,
but further assistance would be of great
help, as such programs do not come
cheaply. Please direct any checks to the
Foundation, in care of John Wilson. Our
long-range plan is to create an
endowment that would be used for this
purpose in perpetuity.

Finally, on a personal note, next June
will be our 25th reunion. To the members
of our class, Barry and I extend our’
personal invitation to return. Some
of you we have seen many times
since graduation, while others have
done their own thing. Guys, there
have been many changes in our
lives over these 25 years — jobs,
kids, marriages and lots more —
but one thing has remained a
constant: We are brothers ever
friends at heart. Please think
seriously about coming back. Bring
your family. Colgate puts on
wonderful programs for the kids. I
know, because I’ve brought mine
many times over the years. Barry
or | will be in contact over the next
couple of months. We very much
hope to see all of you next June.

In the bonds,
Philip J. Wolfenden 74
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Great to get your cards and

(Continued from page 7)
below and, if you feel the project is
worthwhile, enclose a check in the re-
turn envelope provided.
John R.Wilson
Mu of DKE Foundation
5740 Lake Island Drive, N. W.
Atlanta, Georgia
Dear Brothers:

Following is a summary of the pro-
ject as proposed to Brothers Wilson and
Wolfenden. I have offered the services
of my company, MeccaDigm L.L.C., to
build Mu an Extranet site. The major
applications proposed for the site are: a
searchable job networking database
area, chat rooms for each class, Foun-
dation/Corporation communication ar-
eas, educational opportunities for the
undergraduates, public relations/mar-
keting Web pages, online Yon Clarion
Bell and Undergraduate Reports and
internal computer support.

The job networking area will contain
a detailed database providing alumni
and undergraduates with a valuable
resource for job networking and any
personal necessities. The database will
be constructed to contain files for each
Brother. In each file will be unlimited
potential for fields of information. The
files can contain everything from phone
numbers to pictures to detailed descrip-
tions of each person’s career. If, for
example, you need to find someone
who knows architectural CAD, you can
search the database for every Brother’s
file containing anything about that sub-
ject. The search function will produce a
printable list, along with the capability
to e-mail each person directly from the
Extranet. The Job Networking Area
will contain a Job Openings folder that
can be created for Alumni to post posi-
tions, requirements and contact infor-
mation. Also, a resume folder can be
created containing any resumes of peo-
ple in job transition.

The chat rooms solve two problems:
Recent graduates can’t afford to have
long phone conversations, and e-mail is
often read by our employers. The chat

letes

,w
X

Tim Miller, Colin O’Mara and Rob Spencer at the Annual Meeting. Many ideas for
better communication, including exhanging e-mail addresses and posting an Extranet
site are coming from the brothers.

rooms, along with bulletin boards, allow
Brothers to converse in real time, at no
cost, without the worry of their employ-
ers reading their personal thoughts and
stories. The chat rooms can be arranged
by class, city or region of the country.
Bulletin boards can be set up so that
people in one city can post events or ask
questions to each other.

The Foundation/Corporation areas
can be designed to solve any communi-
cation difficulties that board members
encounter. Documents can be stored in a
shared and secured area for each mem-
ber to review and make comments. Chat
rooms and bulletin boards can be used to
organize tasks or events. In the future,
the site could be used for video-
conferencing.

The site also functions as a valuable
fund-raising tool. Brothers’ emotions
can be stiffed by taking a Quick Time
Virtual Reality tour of the House, ac-
companied by DKE songs. Potential
projects can be prototyped in 3D models
to show Brothers what their contribu-
tions will be doing for the House. All
names of those who have given can be
featured on separate pages, or high traf-
fic areas. Sections can be named for
those who have contributed the most.

The site presents educational opportu-
nities through the development of new
online Undergraduate reports for the

site. New positions can be created to
write content for the Weekly/Monthly
Undergraduate Reports that will be fea-
tured on the site. Philanthropic Events,
Academic Achievements and miscella-
neous stories can be written to publicize
the activities of the Chapter. Videos
and/or pictures of Charity events can be
posted on the site. These new positions
will offer learning opportunities and
responsibility to Undergraduate Broth-
ers, who otherwise might never have
had this kind of teaming opportunity.

The Extranet location also can offer a
connected Web site, open to the public,
that can be used to promote philan-
thropic activities, as well as our Broth-
ers and the history of the House. Any
information and image that the Broth-
ers want to show to the University can
be included to market our house to po-
tential members, and control our public
relations reports.

The site also offers the opportunity to
put the Yon Clarion Bell primarily on-
line, reducing the costs of printing and
mailing to almost nothing. Brothers
can either receive the report by e-mail,
or an e-mail can notify them that the
newest issue has been posted, and they
should come to the site to read it.
Brothers without Internet connections,
can receive a printed version of the

(Continued on page 9)
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The first Robinson Scholar writes

Upon my return to the lush Pierce
Memorial this past Spring to see off the
brothers in the class of ’98, I was amazed
to find the new computer room. I spent
the spring semester with Colgate’s Lon-
don Economics Study Group and, though
it proved to be a completely unique and
invaluable experience, I am truly glad to
be home. The fall semester has been pro-
gressing well and things seem to be run-
ning very smoothly in the house. I think
the computer center is a testament to the
harmony between the Foundation, Corpo-
ration and Active Brotherhood. For me,
the computer center seems to embody the
future of our house as well. It will prepare
DKE for the new millennium while re-
taining the values and traditions we hold
so dear. In short, [ applaud the work of
yourself, Brother Wolfenden and Brother
Guido for making this possible.

I am writing this letter because I would
like to assume the responsibilities Brother
Rubenstein performed this past spring
and also expand upon them. I have spo-
ken with him about this on several occa-

sions, and he is willing to help me
through the transition. I am qualified to
handle our machines and have a wide
range of computer experience. For ex-
ample, this summer I completed a hard-
ware, operating system and networking
course. I also have obtained a unique po-
sition on Colgate’s campus network. I
have secured a position as a system ana-
lyst for Information Technology Services
(ITS) which will soon allow me to trou-
bleshoot things like Brothers’ e-mail
problems directly. For these reasons, I
believe I could be an asset as the DKE
computer network analyst.

I am typing this letter on DKE #3.
However, word processing is just one of
the tasks these computers can do. This
room has an enormous amount of poten-
tial, and I would like to help us realize
it. I read Wired and Byte magazines
monthly and have been keeping abreast
of the interesting new software. For ex-
ample, there is now voice recognition
software to convert your words into com-
puter text for less than $50. I would be

happy to further research the viability of
this type of software considering our
needs. As part of this job, I would also be
willing to scan DKE documents (such as
the Yon Clarion Bell and valuable letters)
into the computer or zip disks for perma-
nent digital storage. Additionally there
are many routine tasks to perform which
eliminate clutter and retain efficiency. I
have already downloaded updates to our
virus protection software so that our com-
puters stay bug-free.
I understand that there is a possibility of
a scholarship for this work or as being a
paid position. I hope that some compen-
sation is a reasonable request, if I spend a
considerable amount of time working
here. I am interested in helping to bring
DKE “into the information age” and real-
izing the enormous potential of our state-
of-the-art computer facility. I would
greatly appreciate the opportunity to
speak with you further on this matter.
Thank you for your time.
In the bonds,
Brother Kent N. Zelle *99

Extranet proposal

(Continued from page 8)
newsletter.

The last major service that is provided
is Internal Computer Support. Brothers
will continually run into problems with
the internal systems. With three year
turnover rate, brothers will struggle to
keep up to date on maintenance of our
computer center. Rather than direct calls
to the Foundation or Corporation, Broth-
ers will be able to call MeccaDigm to
solve any computer problems that they
might have.

The Extranet site will be password pro-
tected, and all information will be se-
cured from the public.

The Extranet site will function as.a
dynamic marketing and communication
tool. It can solve many communication
problems that our organization is facing,
and can be adapted in the future to solve
any new problems that can arise. [ urge

all brothers to pose questions and be-
come involved in developing a site that
works for them. The site is only worth
developing if it is simple and useful. It
is important to see this site as,creating a
new way to conduct business, and not as
a way to do the old things online. The
ideas presented in this letter are based
on my experience in the organization
and are in no way final. MeccaDigin
works in a. phased approach, evaluating

each organization's needs, then using
strategic and creative thinking to come
up with a technical solution that best fits
that evaluation. We will work with inter-
ested members.of the Corporation and
Foundation to make sure we identify the
exact needs of the organization, and offer
the best possible solution.
Thank you for considering the project.
ITB,
David W. Keyt
MeccaDigm L.L.C.

fax to 404-255-2864.

Keep those cards and letters coming

We really enjoy hearing from you and sharing your news. If
you have information or pictures to share with your
Brothers, please send it to John Wilson, Mu of DKE
Foundation, 5740 Lake Island Drive, Atlanta, Georgia
30327. Phone calls are always welcome 404-255-2862 or
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Yon Clarion Bell

[
Let’s e-mail!

Art Fox ’54 set the thing in motion!

When Art calls, I know something’s up. This time, he
wanted my e-mail address, and then next thing I knew my
computer was singing “La Marseilles” and I was being
wished a happy Bastille Day.

In addition, he suggested we distribute e-mail addresses,
so below you will find those we have collected so far. Fill
out the return card, enclose a check, if you are so inclined,
a big one if you’re feeling generous, and we’ll print your
address in the next Yon Clarion Bell.

We’ll continue this practice and then will include all e-
mail addresses we have in the next Mu directory.

Art Fox

Adam Goldsmith
Adam Graev

Jon Guido

Tom Halley

John Hubbard
Doug Kelly

David Keyt

Kevin Kwiatkowski
Bart Leeds

John Robinson
Girard Ruddick
Andy Sidford
Henry Stimson
Stephan Thompson

afox5@aol.com
adgoldsmith@bloomberg.net
adam_graev@sfmny.com
jguido@mail.colgate.edu
tphalley@juno.com
johnhubbard@mail.colgate.edu
dkelly@rimply.com
dkeyt@meccadigm.com
kwiatkk@aol.com
ahleeds@worldnet.att.net
jrobinson@rsmartinc.com
girard.ruddick@mci.com
adisford@yahoo.com
henrys7280@aol.com
stephan@alumni.haas.org

716-694-0612

401-884-6706 516-621-8677

DKE International deke@home.com : SEUp
Joe Bliss ejbliss@dreamscarpet.com JOhr_' Wllsgn jrwils52@aol.com
Steve Bovlay sbovlay@magicwks.com Boris Zelkin leopold@artnet.net
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